

Florham Park Public Schools ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE

P.O. BOX 39 FLORHAM PARK, NJ 07932 973-822-3880 973-822-0867 Superintendent Fax 973-822-0716 Business Office Fax

DR. STEVEN G. CAPONEGRO Superintendent of Schools steve.caponegro@fpks.org JOHN CSATLOS Business Administrator/ Board Secretary john.csatlos@fpks.org

Dear Staff and Parents:

The Florham Park Board of Education would like to express its support and sincere gratitude to Dr. Caponegro, our district administrators, teachers and staff for acting decisively and being proactive in the face of the current COVID-19 pandemic.

We cannot emphasize enough how much work that Dr. Caponegro, the district administrators, teachers and staff have done behind the scenes over the past three-to-four weeks to prepare for the Distance Learning that will be in place beginning today, March 16.

We would also like to thank the parents and the community for their help and support. This help and support will enable the District to continue to provide instruction and foster our children's learning. Please be assured, the safety of your children and our staff is at the forefront of our minds as we navigate these unique circumstances. Please also note that during this Distance Learning process, we will adhere to all state and county guidelines, and adjust accordingly to any recommendations and mandates. We also strongly recommend that parents and the community adhere to Dr. Caponegro's previous letter, CDC, State, and local health department guidelines regarding the importance of social distancing

This is an unprecedented time for our district, our country, and the world. We have previously seen the Florham Park District and community come together countless times in the face of adversity, be it individual or communal. Now, facing a strange, uncertain test, we should be comforted by the fact that we have such an amazing administration and staff, and that we live in such a supportive and empathetic community where everyone selflessly comes together in a time of need.

We will power through this and, once this latest test is over, we have no doubt that the district will be stronger than ever.

Sincerely,

The Florham Park Board of Education